
Date: April 27, 2022 

To: Gary Hartfield, Division Director 
Small Business Development 
Internal Services Department 

From: Karina Careaga  IA/KC 
Division Chief, Procurement and Contract Management  
Department of Solid Waste Management (DSWM) 

Subject: Recommendation for 7360 Miscellaneous Construction Contract Services for 
RPQ No. 18297-22, Department of Solid Waste Management’s (DSWM) Central 
Transfer Station Tipping Floor Project - Phase II  
 

The Department of Solid Waste Management (DSWM) respectfully requests that the Division of Small 
Business Development (SBD) re-evaluate RPQ No. 18297-22 Department of Solid Waste Management’s 
(DSWM) Central Transfer Station Tipping Floor Project - Phase II to assign a Small Business Enterprise-
Construction (SBE-CON) measure to proceed with the advertisement and subsequent bidding of the 
solicitation under the 7360 Miscellaneous Construction Contract. 
 
Scope of Services; 
DSWM requires services to complete specialized tipping floor construction services at the DSWM's 
Central Transfer Station.   
 
The project contains options that may be exercised at the sole discretion of DSWM. 
 
License Requirements: 
 
• State of Florida General Contractor's License (Primary) 
• Concrete Finishing (Sub) 
 
Project Location: 
2900 NW 20 Street, Miami, FL  33147 
 
Budget Estimate: 
$167,500.00:  BASE AMOUNT 
$16,750.00  10% CONTINGENCY ALLOWANCE 
$33,000.00:  OPTIONS 
$217,250.00:  TOTAL 
 
Funding Source:  
DSWM Operating Funds 
 
Special Requirements: 
Construction services are to be completed with specialized equipment and sequencing efforts. 

 
In addition, the Contractor must meet the below: 

 



Contractor must have previous experience installing Emerytop400 or Owner Approved Equal topping 
within the past 3 years. Installer must be an ACI certified Specialty Commercial/Industrial Flatwork 
Finisher. 
 
Additionally, DSWM has procured similar projects and has received little participation using the MCC 
7040 pool. 
 
Should you require additional information, please contact Ivonne Andres at iva@miamidade.gov or at 
(305) 514-6680. 
 
c:  Laurie Johnson, ISD 
 

mailto:iva@miamidade.gov

